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The Freshwater Shrimp Gammarus pulex is being monitored 

nationally for a fish parasite: the spiny headed worm 

Pomphorynchus.  The parasite is visible within the shrimp body as 

one or more orange spots.  The orange spots make the shrimp more 

visible and likely to be predated by fish thus completing the 

parasite’s lifecycle. There is also evidence that the shrimp may lose 

its sense of smell or alter  behaviour so they are more likely to be 

eaten. 

 

Shrimps with the parasite have been found in August and September 

2016 within Lickey End and Catshill, Bromsgrove, through the Love 

Your River Bromsgrove Project.  The Environment Agency is asking 

for a small number of shrimps to be sent to them for analysis.  They 

are supplying tubes and packaging to do this.  For more information 

and collecting tubes contact: Hannah.Bradley@environment-

agency.gov.uk 

More information in Environment Agency leaflet (01) with 

photograph by Margaret Ehrenberg 
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01. Environment Agency leaflet on the spiny-headed worm 

Pomphorynchus 

 

 
01. Environment Agency leaflet on the spiny-headed worm Pomphorynchus 
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